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Please contact us at (787) 725-1600 or 

at fsosa@vgmmcpa.com if you would 

like to subscribe or unsubscribe from 

these publications. 

       

 

 

VALDES, GARCIA, MARIN & MARTINEZ, LLP 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS & CONSULTANTS 

During this month, the Puerto Rico Treasury Department issued Informative Bulletins 

15-10 and 15-11 in connection with the new Sales and Use Tax (“SUT”) provisions that 

will become effective July 1st, 2015. 

This TAX ALERT summarizes the most significant aspects of both publications. 

Bonded Importers (“BIs”) 

 Act 2015-72 establishes that every importer will be required to pay a 10.5% 

SUT in goods arriving in Puerto Rico after June 30, 2015.  Thus, BIs may need 

to evaluate and negotiate an increase in their bonds prior to July 1st, 2015.  

This evaluation is voluntary, but a BI whose bonds are not sufficient to cover 

the SUT balance due on imported goods at the new rate may be required to 

disburse the SUT for all declared items prior to obtaining their release. 

 

 To increase bonds, merchants must send a letter accompanied by an 

endorsement or rider from the insurance company indicating the authorized 

and guaranteed bond increase to the following address: Treasury Department 

Consumption Tax Bureau   Mercantil Plaza Building Ponce de Leon Ave. Pda. 

27 ½ San Juan, Puerto Rico 00918. 

 

Accounting Systems and Point of Sale Terminals (“POSTs”) 

 

 In order to comply with the new SUT provisions, merchants may need to 

review and/or reprogram their cash registers and accounting systems. 

 

 In addition, merchants shall contact their POSTs service provider for 

instructions on how to upgrade these systems. 

 

 

 

 

A PUBLICATION FROM THE TAX DIVISION 

 

Valdés, García, Marín & Martínez, LLP is a Puerto Rico based firm of Certified Public Accountants and 

Consultants organized as a partnership for the practice of public accounting since 1975.  Our 40 years of 

experience in public accounting support our commitment to excellence and professionalism. 

 

This Tax Alert has been prepared for informative purposes.  It is not intended to provide and does not 

constitute tax advice.   
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